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  Sept. 10 (Bloomberg) -- The All China Federation of Trade Unions will work to increase the
power of workers unions to negotiate wages at private and foreign companies in the nation, the
China Daily reported today, citing Guo Chen, deputy division chief of the capacity building
department of the federation.
  
  Strikes that affected production by Japanese automakers and suicides at Foxconn Technology
Group’s factory in Shenzhen showed that their unions were "not efficient,” Guo was cited as
saying. The democratic election of union leaders is a good way to ensure better functioning
unions, the newspaper cited Guo as saying.
  
  At the end of last year, 79 percent of overseas-funded companies in China had unions and
78.5 percent of private companies had unions, according to the report. The federation aims for
90 percent of China’s companies to have unions by 2012, the newspaper reported, citing Guo.
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